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Green Bay Strikers Board of Director's Meeting
Wednesday, December 1, 2021 6:30pm Festival Foods Green Bay
MEETING MINUTES

Members Present: Scott DeBaker, Michelle Hagerty, Gretchen Jandrin, Joe Prosser, Drew Schmidt, Lisa Schultz, Kris Scolare, Todd Walkowski
Members Absent: Ryan Bangert, Donn Bramer, Marty Briggs, Sylvia Flores, Jerome Gills, Andrea Maloney, Tom Matuszak, Chelsea Nicholson, Brian Wondrash
CALL TO ORDER: President Scott DeBaker called the meeting to order at 633pm.
AGENDA: Michelle H

· Reviewed and approved.
SECRETARY’S MINUTES:  Michelle H
· November minutes reviewed and approved.
TREASURER’S MINUTES:  Gretchen J
· All accounts are in order.

BAY LAKES REPORT:  Scott D/Michelle H/Tom M/Chelsea N/Kris Scolare/Todd W
· New Bay Lakes website is in the process of being approved.
· Need to submit number of U15 & U19 teams and their colors to Jim Westerman by March 17.
· Troy will be reaching out to Mike and Kyle from USSF to try to get more referees.  Suggestion made to reach out to UWGB and St Norbert’s soccer teams for possible referees. Referee pay will be discussed at January meeting.  DePere is going to implement new referee pay – U6-U8 $15/game; U10 $20/game; U12 $25/game.
· All clubs are planning on or are discussing sending out postcards, school flyers, etc to announce open registration.
· Nominations and elections for executive board completed – President - Michelle Graf (Pulaski), Vice-President - Chris Cichocki (DePere), Secretary - Sherry Olive (Pulaski), Treasurer – Adam Edwards (West)

· Proposal to change how meetings are held.  Approved in-person meetings for March-July, Virtual meetings for September-November, January-February.  (No meetings in August and December.) In-person meetings will be held at the Ashwaubenon Pool Community Room, 2391 S Ridge Rd Ashwaubenon.

· No meeting in December.  Next meeting January 20, 2022.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

REGISTRATION: Michelle H/Joe P
· Postcards have been ordered, will go out the first week of January.  Total cost $5,790.08.
· Michelle is printing the school flyers in house and will deliver to schools the first week of January.
· Online registration will open January 1, 2022.

COACHES TRAINING: Joe P/Todd W.

· Jason Spain has resigned from UWGB womens’ soccer and has moved back to California.
· Todd will be reaching out to UWGB coaches for help with coaches training.
COACHES STAFFING: Michelle H/Division Coordinators
· Scott is working with Kevin at Valley to get pricing on coach t-shirts versus polo shirts, cost should be around $10/shirt.

REFEREE TRAINING/STAFFING: Lisa S/Scott D/Joe P
· Scott is working on creating a survey to send out to 2021 referees for feedback on last season.

REFEREE SCHEDULING: Lisa S/Scott D/Joe P
·  Referee committee met and looked at different options for scheduling apps.  DePere uses a paid version of Sign-Up Genius that sends real-time updates with changes to schedules.  DePere gives their coaches money at the beginning of the season to pay the referees during the season, the home team coach pays the referees. Do we want to do something similar?  
EQUIPMENT: Balls – Gretchen J; Shirts – Scott D/Kris S; Trophies - Tom; Photos – Donn B
·   No report.
FIELDS/NETS: Gretchen J/Scott D/Joe P/Drew S
· Scott will be ordering more nets. Discussion around continuing to use bins to store nets or to keep them at the storage unit.
· One of the small goals at Arnie Wolff needs to be repaired.  Scott will reach out to Mark at GB Park and Rec.
CONCESSIONS/ARNIE WOLFF SPORTS COMPLEX: Tom M/Marty B
· Need to figure out how to staff the concession stand for 2022.  Suggestion to reach out to U6 & U8 parents for volunteers.  Do we want to hire a few teenagers again? Michelle can send out information through Sports Connect and/or Facebook, will need details – hours/days/pay, etc. 
· Michelle will add volunteer question to registration form –Are you willing to help with concession stand at Arnie Wolff, Soccerfest and Tony Litt tournament.

SOCCERFEST: Andrea M/Scott D/Kris S
·  No report 

WEBSITE/FACEBOOK: Michelle H/Chelsea N
·  Will continue 
to post about open registration.
DIVERSITY: Andrea M/Sylvia F/Joe P
· Gretchen will reach out to St Thomas More to see if they have an event that they would like us to attend to register families in person.  Will need Spanish interpreters.
ETHICS: Executive Board and board representative

·   No report
DIVISION COORDINATORS: Kris S/Andrea M/Donn B/Drew S/Scott D/Tom M/Chelsea N
·  Lisa Schultz will cover U12 Boys and U12 Girls – thank you Lisa!
ADMINISTRATIVE: Michelle H
·  New printer bought, $242.65.  Working on getting everything ready for registration.
OLD BUSINESS: 
· Pizza Ranch was no longer available on February 28.  If we want to have a fundraiser, we may want to check into Happy Joe’s – no need to provide volunteers.
NEW BUSINESS:

· Reviewed 2021 budget to date.
· Reviewed 2022 budget proposal.
MEETING ADJOURNED at 855pm.
Next meeting – Wednesday, January 5, 2022, 6:30pm Festival Foods University Ave, Community Room (above deli).
Agenda:

· Final approval of 2022 budget

· Finalize plans for walk-in registration

Michelle Hagerty, Secretary
